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St Finbar’s Primary School 
Newsletter 

 Be Safe   Be Respectful   Be A Learner 

Dates To Remember 

 1st August  

Milo T20 Cricket 

 

Whole School 

Assembly 2.15pm 

 

 5th August  

Year 5 visiting 

McCarthy Catholic 

College 

 

Special Food Day 

 

 11th August  

Zone Athletics 

Carnival 

 

Contact Us 

School : 

Phone: 4739 1796 

Postal Address: 

P O Box 187 

Glenbrook  NSW 2773 

Email: 
stfinbars@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Parish :  

Fr Jolly Chacko 

Address:  

46 Levy Street 

Glenbrook  NSW  2773 

Phone: 4739 8928 

 

 

Dear St Finbar’s Community 

 

Welcome back to Term Three.  The term started with the staff attending a professional 

learning day where we analysed our Quality Catholic Schools Survey data.  We looked at 

the characteristics that make up the Catholic culture of our school.  We were affirmed by 

our commitment of constantly striving to improve student outcomes.  This was evident in 

the way that we showed growth in all components of the survey.  The staff worked on 

establishing group norms and celebrated the journey we have made as a learning and faith 

community, particularly over the last twelve months.   

 

Another celebration of learning was at our Parent / Teacher learning 

conferences at the end of Term Two.  Thank you to all parents,  

caregivers and students  who took time out of their busy schedules to 

meet as a team.  This opportunity is significant and worthwhile. 

 Research suggests that when parents and school personnel 

collaborate effectively, students are more likely to behave and perform better in school  

( Epstein, J. L., & Lee, S. (1995). National patterns of school and family connections in the 

middle grades. In B. A. Ryan, G. R. Adams, T. P. Gullotta, R. P. Weissberg, & R. L. Hampton 

(Eds.), The family-school connection: Vol. 2. Theory research and practice (pp. 108-154). 

Thousand Oaks: Sage).   

 

At St Finbar’s we have three distinct rules: Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be a Learner. 
We can show respect in a number of ways, one of which is wearing the correct school 

uniform.  Thank you to all the students and their families that support our uniform policy. 

This will be a focus over the next fortnight.  It could be useful for parents to discuss the 

correct uniform with your child and assist them by ensuring their items of clothing are 

labelled.  On the weekend I washed over twenty items of clothing that were lost in the 

first week of this term! These items will remain in the office for a week and then after 

this time they will be transferred to the clothing pool storage area. We would like to work 

in partnership with you at home and have clear lines of communication, to this end, we will 

be sending home a note to let you know when your child has forgotten to wear the correct 

uniform.  We know that you will support us with this goal and thank you in advance for your 

support. 
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World Youth Day 

 

Miss Lynch has been in constant contact with us since leaving 

on her pilgrimage.  Last week she was working  at Sacred 

Heart School in Loon. Miss Lynch reported that she attended 

the official opening of the learning centre which was funded 

by the CEDP. Downstairs has a computer lab and upstairs has a classroom and library. The 

pilgrims built fences and planted trees.  From Loon the pilgrims embarked on a thirty hour 

trip to Poland. 

 

This week Miss Lynch is in Poland.  The pilgrims visited Auschwitz and today they arrived 

in Krakow.  They joined other pilgrims from the Dioceses of Cairns, Armidale, Wollongong, 

Toowoomba, Lismore and the Victorian Diocese for Sunday Mass at the Basilica at Kalwaria 

Zebrzydowska celebrated by Most Rev Michael Kennedy, Bishop of Armidale.  

 

We continue to keep Miss Lynch in our prayers. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Donna McFadzean 
Principal 

 



From the Assistant Principal 

 

Dear Parents and Friends,  

 

Well who can believe we are at the start of Term 3! We hope you all had a fabulous holiday with your families and are 

rested so that you can get involved in yet another robust term of learning.  

 

Playground Upgrades 

Over the holiday period a great deal of work occurred around the school. The playground in between the Infants and 

Primary playgrounds were resurfaced and a large sandpit was installed. Garden edging was put around the base of the 

trees along the fence line and filled with softfall. The gutters on all the buildings were also cleaned out. We are 

currently organising a cover for the sandpit and exploring how we can make this an inviting and interactive learning 

space for the students that also adheres to all WHS Guidelines. We will keep you informed of our progress. 

 

Week 3 Whole School Assembly 

Next week we will congratulate those students in our community who have been: Respectful, Safe, Learners and filled 

with Faith. Stage 2 will be sharing their learning with us and we look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Hot Reads 

Mr Tucker and Mrs Platt will share their Hot Reads with us at next weeks Whole School Assembly – what are your 

Hot Reads from the holidays – we’d love to hear about them! 

 

P & F Meeting 

A big thank you goes to Mrs Stenning for her beautiful moment of prayer at last weeks P & F Meeting. We would like 

to again invite everyone to come along and attend these input sessions before each P & F Meeting, as it is a great way 

of finding out about our school goals and how we are working in the classrooms to achieve these goals in order to 

improve student learning outcomes. The next input session will be based around our Literacy goal on Wednesday the 

17th of August at 7pm followed by the P & F Meeting at 7:30pm. 

 

Extra Curricula Activities 

We are so blessed at St Finbar’s to have teachers that enjoy leading and offering our students activities outside of 

the regular curriculum. Just this past semester, our children were able to participate through the organisation and 

support of our teachers and some members of our parent community, in a variety of the following Extra Curricula 

Activities: 

 Author Visit – Deborah Abella 

 Captivate String Orchestra 

 Captivate Choir 

 Caritas Leaders Day 

 Book Fair 

 Anzac Day Parade  

 Sydney Writers Festival 

 Yellow Ribbon Day 

 Chess Club 

 Soccer Gala Day 

 ICAS Competitions 

 CARES 

 Touch Football Gala Day…. 

 
Thanks again to our teachers and parent helpers and their dedication to the learning of the students of St Finbar’s! 

Look out this semester for plenty more! 

 

 



A few notices and some reminders: 

 

 Monday 1st August – T20 Cricket 

 Friday 5th August – Year 5 visiting McCarthy Catholic College for a STEM Day 

 Monday 8th August – Miss Lynch returns to school from WYD Celebrations in Poland 

 Thursday 11th August – Zone Athletics Carnival 

 

God Bless, 

 

Lisa Samojlowicz 

Assistant Principal 
 

 

 

 

New Front Gate Procedures 

 
During the school holidays we also had some new security installed to our front gate on Levy Street.  The gate has had 

an automatic locking system installed and an intercom.  If you need to enter the school between 9am and 3.10pm, 

press the button on the intercom and it will notify the office ladies that someone is there.  There is a camera on the 

gate so we can see who it is.  The office ladies will buzz the gate open and let you in.  To exit, you will need to swing 

past the office and ask for the gate to be opened.  Please ensure when entering or exiting that the gate is closed 

properly.  

 

We are sure you will all agree that this is a great benefit for the safety of all our students and staff. 

 

School Fee Notice 
 

The Broken Bay Diocese recently announced significant increases to their school fees in some schools which were 

widely broadcast in the media recently. Please note that these increases do not affect our Diocese or school. We 

expect that any school fee increases for Catholic schools in the Parramatta Diocese next year will be moderate and in 

line with previous years. If you have any concerns about the payment of school fees at any time please contact Mrs 
Elizabeth Denham on 47391796 who can confidentially assist you.  

 

 

Strings Lessons 

 
Just a quick note to advise Term 3 lessons are up and running. Thank you to all the students that have brought in their 

permission note to attend these classes. 

 

Could all students that have not as yet brought in their note please do so by their next lesson. 

 

Just a reminder that Term 3 Tuition Fees are due Friday 5th August 2016 

 

Thank you 

 

Mrs Denham 

Finance Secretary 

 

 

 

 



CENSUS 

 
It is Census day next Friday, 5th August.   If you are aware that your child/children will be absent on that day, could 

you please send a note in to the office prior to the 5th.  If your child is unwell that day and is unable to attend school, 

please submit a note that morning via Skoolbag or alternatively please remember to send a note in on Monday, 8th 

August.  Thank you for your assistance, it is greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community announcements 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

Mt Carmel Retreat Centre 

August retreats 

Where:  Mt Carmel Retreat 
Centre 

247 St Andrews Road, 
Varroville, NSW, 2566 

Contact:  8795 3400 

retreats@carmelite.com 

www.carmeliteretreats.com.au 

 

Icon Painting at Mt Carmel 
Retreat Centre 

Aug 5 – Aug 7 

Cost:  $580.00 

Presenter:  Anna Prifti 

Anna teaches beginners to 
advanced participants how to 
write a Byzantine Icon. 

Vocations Retreat 

Aug 12– Aug 14 

Cost:  donation. 

Presenters:  Carmelite 
Retreat Team 

Is God calling you to the 
religious life? Does a life of 
contemplation and action 

appeal to you? 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY !  
Angus Bragg, Eamonn Apps, Thomas Seaman, 

Darcy O’Callaghan, Shane Hunt, Beth Ankers, 

Shane Hunt, Nicholas Casha, Kate Tam,  

Kian Loughman, Mitchell Cremona, Milo 

Tucker, Bailey Clifford, Alana Mackenzie, Ann 

Walker, Margaret Foot  

 

 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 

  

Relationship enrichment for married couples 

23-25 September at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW 

Bookings online at  nswbookings@wwme.org.au  or 

Bill and Ardell Sharpe on 02 4283 3435 orwsharpe@bigpond.net.au 

 

mailto:retreats@carmelite.com
http://www.carmeliteretreats.com.au/
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Glenbrook Athletics Centre 
Family, Fun & Fitness 

 

Season 2016/2017 Starts Late September 

Saturday Morning Competition 

Tiny Tots (4 at 30
th

 Sept) 

To U20s 

 

4
th

 + Children are free 

Registrations:  Glenbrook Oval 

Saturday Sept 3
rd

 & 10
th

 

9am – 1pm 

 

Proof of Age for New Registrations 

Registrations Online from August 1
st
r any information or how to register please 

Visit Facebook or website.  www.glenbrooklac.org  

 

Centre contact Matt Andrew 

0438 357 478 or glac40th@gmail.com 

 

Play Softball 

-training at Lomatia Park, Springwood 

-Play at the same place each week (Surveyors Creek 

Penrith)  

-All ages 4yr-adults, boys, girls, men, women 

-free playing shirt with registration 

-Play at the same time each Saturday during the Spring 
and Summer months with breaks during school holidays 

Registration: 31st  July 

10am to 1pm at Lomatia Park, Springwood 

Need more information? Phone: 0477 459 560 

See our website: bluemountains.softball.org.au 

Facebook- www.facebook.com/BlueMountainsSoftball 

NEW Junior players, please bring birth certificate 

(original & a copy) 
 

http://www.glenbrooklac.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BlueMountainsSoftball

